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Ladies and Gentlemen,

| am pleased to welcome you, the Trustees of the Covenant Health Systems from the United
States. The fact that you have important responsibilities in the field of healthcare offers me the
opportunity to reaffirm not only the Church's constant and unfailing concern for the sick and those
in need, but also her commitment to defend and uphold the God-given dignity of every human
person in the manner in which the sick are treated and cared for.

This is especially true in Catholic hospitals and health-care institutions. The Catholic identity of
these centers consists above all in the evangelical quality of the love with which they serve the
sick and in the moral principles which effectively govern their practices. | encourage you in your
work to be ever attentive to the Church's teaching on medical-moral issues.

May your visit to Rome increase your resolve to respect the image of the Creator in all those who
benefit from your professional skills. | invoke upon you God's blessings of peace and well-being!
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